




Dear XXXX 
 
Our Association wishes to raise an important issue in the light of the recent 
Currowan Fire. Much of the community has been concerned about the lack of hazard 
reduction around the village particularly to the west and south.  For example, after 
the Meroo fire in March 2019, it was the opinion of many residents (some with long 
term firefighting experience) that a hazard reduction should have occurred in the 
buffer zone between the southern border of Lake Tabourie (ie Patterson Close) 
through to Blackbutt Rd.  That opportunity was not taken and such could have 
resulted in a significant impact to the southern part of the village during the fire.  That 
impact was only averted by a lucky wind change and the effort of firefighting crews.   
 
The community is of the opinion that it is both constructive and sensible to look at 
mitigation strategies for buffer zones for the future which, inter alia, would include 
regular and systematic hazard reductions (HRs).  To take this point further, you 
should be aware that Lake Tabourie has its own RFB which is mainly manned by 
retirees.  These members are local and happy to volunteer their services to assist 
NPWS in conducting such HRs.  It is certainly the hope and expectation of this 
community that NPWS engages in meaningful liaison with the Tabourie RFB (and 
other local brigades).  Timely decisions can be made locally in the full knowledge 
that there are ample RFS resources available to conduct HRs over the cooler 
months and on a recurring basis.   
 
Photos taken of the area south of Tabourie village post fire are, in our opinion, 
informative.  It is evident that the March 2019 fireground shows no sign of burning 
again during the December fire.  The only area which burned was immediately north 
of Blackbutt Rd through to Tabourie village (ie the strategic buffer zone). This is 
strong evidence that an HR, conducted during the cooler months of last year, would 
have significantly reduced the risk to Tabourie village.   
 
Of course, there are other local areas which also require HRs as they are currently 
unburned. I must also add that the community is aware of the displacement of 
wildlife during such HRs but also note that “hot burns” result in loss, rather than short 
term displacement.  The community also acknowledges that HRs are not the only (or 
perfect) solution.  There is no doubt, for example, that properties should have been 
better prepared for ember attack so there is also an opportunity for residents to 
review and improve their personal Fire Plans. 
 
Is it possible for delegates of our committee to discuss this matter with 
you?  Additionally, would it be possible to include  (the Tabourie RFB 
Captain) in any meeting or discussions?  We are looking forward to your written 
response so that we may gather momentum in this matter and prepare for such HRs 
as soon as possible.  You may also contact Keith  ( ) or David 

 ………… 
 
Thank you for your consideration.  
 
Kind regards 
 



 




